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Mr Tarnjit Chahal
Project Director
WestConnex 3B Rozelle Interchange
Transport for NSW
20-44 Ennis Road
MILSONS POINT NSW 2061

Via email: rhonda.pollard@transport.nsw.gov.au

25/02/2021

Dear Mr Chahal,

WestConnex M4-M5 Link Rozelle Interchange (SSI-7485)
Construction Parking and Access Strategy - Condition E54

I refer to your submission requesting the approval of the Construction Parking and Access Strategy,
Revision 13, dated 16 February 2021 under Condition E54 of SSI 7485. I also acknowledge your
response to the Department’s review comments and request for additional information.

I note that the CPAS:
 has extended the timeframes for parking removal at Hornsey, Terry, Brenan and Chapman

Streets;
 has been endorsed by the ER;
 has been reviewed by Transport for NSW and no issues have been raised; and
 has been prepared to address the requirements of the conditions of approval;

I also note that the CPAS quarterly monitoring report (dated 11 January 2021) states 90 – 95% of the
workforce is driving to work, versus the anticipated 38% detailed in Section 5 of the CPAS. I acknowledge
this is likely due to the pandemic. 

Nevertheless, to understand the degree to which the pandemic is influencing worker behaviour it would
be pertinent to continue with the quarterly parking and workforce surveys until the end of 2021. 

Accordingly, in accordance with condition of approval A4 you are required to amend the Strategy to
include clear commitments to frequently monitor and report (until the end of 2021) on the number of
workers parking in local streets covered by the Strategy.

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the Construction Parking and Access Strategy in
accordance with condition of approval E53 subject to the required amendments being made within 14
days of this letter and the updated Strategy being resubmitted to the Department. 

Finally, if there is any inconsistency between the approved document and the conditions of approval, then
the requirements of the approval will prevail.

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/


If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Carl Dumpleton on 02 9274 6283/ at
carl.dumpleton@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Jake Shackleton
A/Director - Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary


